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“THE VIEW” 
April 2020 

 

Hello Everyone: 
 

This a very unusual time in our country and 
the world. We are living through a very trying 
event that our grandchildren’s children will be 
reading about in the years to come. It makes 
us uneasy and fearful but as seniors we’ve all 
lived through and overcome serious issues in 

our lives. We are seasoned and strong. The situation is probably 
going to get worse before it gets better but, we know that. The key 
to staying safe is to heed the guidelines of the healthcare officials 
and government agencies. Maintain social distancing, wash your 
hands, clean often touched surfaces and limit exposure in crowded 
places. Each of us must decide what we can do to protect 
ourselves and our community. Working together, we WILL come 
through this. 
 

As everyone is aware, the Board recommended the shut-down of 
all community events, committee meetings, activities, etc. This 
decision was made to keep our community safe and was not made 
lightly. We will continue to monitor events and review those 
restrictions as needed. Absent our ability to work out, play 
pickleball, swim or socialize in our normal gatherings, perhaps go 
for a daily walk with your neighbor, just stay 6 ft apart. If you have a 
bicycle, get it out, dust it off and ride in our community. Weather 
permitting, sit out in your driveway and read a good book. Sunlight 
(if we ever get any) helps with the “blues”. Again, the key is using 
common sense and following the experts’ directions. 
 

The March HOA Board meeting was cancelled but there will 
hopefully be one in April. However, the Board can and will call an 
emergency meeting if necessary. We will also be reviewing the 
community restrictions on a regular basis. 
 

If you are a resident who is struggling to obtain food or need other 
assistance, talk with your neighbors or call one of the Board 
members. We are all trying to help one another. 
 

Take care everyone and stay safe. 
 

Pat Roy 

 
Attention Residents:  This Publication and all  pictures can be viewed in full color on our community web site. 

 

 



 

SOCIAL CLUB 
Carolyn Daniels 

 

   

Hello Neighbors,  
Unfortunately, all Social Club activities have been 
cancelled.  Our Board made the decision to close 
everything down for "the next 30 days".   
The decision was made on Friday, March 
13th.  They will be watching the news and legal 
reports regularly in case things change.  If things 
change for the better the decision made will be 
revisited.  I have faith in our Board that they are 
making the best decisions for our community, 
especially when our President has declared a 
National Emergency.  Please give our Board your 
support as this was not an easy decision for them to 
make. 
 

Some things will be cancelled, while others will just 
be postponed for a brighter time.  We are still 
planning on having a 20-Year Celebration for the 
anniversary of our community.  And, in all likelihood 
we will still have the Ladies' Cancer Luncheon, in 
conjunction with the Discovery Shop, at a later date 
as well. 
 

Let's all hope this isolation and grocery shortages 
will end soon. 
 

My phone number on the Committee 
roster was incorrect.  My home phone is 
951-924-2177, and my cell for calls and 
texting is 951-214-5618. 

    Carolyn 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Social Club 
Upcoming Events 

Carolyn Daniels 
 

 
 

 

 

LADIES’ LUNCHEON 
This Event Has Been Cancelled Until 

Further Notice 
Please contact 

Lori Humphrey (951) 472-0427 or 
Marianne Montano (951) 924-1252 

 ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
MEN’S BREAKFAST 

This Event Has Been Cancelled Until 
Further Notice 

 Please contact Bill Donner: (951) 413-6201 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

DINE OUT 
This Event Has Been Cancelled Until 

Further Notice 
Contact Sue Sloan Phone - (951) 455-3554 

or text - (562) 480-1257 
RSVP (with Payment) By February 11, 2020 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

TGIF 
This Event Has Been Cancelled Until 

Further Notice 
5:00pm Happy Hour, 6:00pm Potluck Dinner 

At the clubhouse 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Funny Stories Of The Month                                                                     
From The Editor 

 

Some People aren’t shaking hands 
because of the Coronavirus. 

 

I’m not shaking hands because 
everyone is out of toilet paper! 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



A Note From  
Your Editor  

 

Hello Neighbors,  
As you are aware, there was not be a March HOA 
Meeting for The Mountain View Community.  The 
HOA Board of Directors will meet on April 1, 2020 in 
an emergency session to discuss the community 
closing of our facilities.  In this emergency session, 
the only topic on the agenda will be the status of the 
community as it relates to COVID-19  
 

There will be more to follow after the meeting.   
 

I would like to encourage each of you to continue to 
check on your friends and neighbors by phone and 
text during this time.  Even though we are all 
observing the request from our Governor to self-
isolate, we should still take the time to call our 
neighbors, especially those who are living alone. A 
friendly phone call or text to encourage them or just 
to say hello goes a long way. 
 

Always remember, this too shall pass.  

Donald Thomas   

 

Advice From The CDC 
 

 
 

The following was taken from the CDC Website. Please 
visit www.CDC.Gov for a complete list.  
 

How to Protect Yourself 

 

 

 

 
 

 

SPECIAL SHOPPING HOURS FOR SENIORS 

 
 

Wash your hands often with soap and water for 

at least 20 seconds. 

Avoid close contact,  Put distance between 

yourself and other people.  

Stay home if you are sick, except to get medical 

care. 

Cover coughs and sneezes, Cover your mouth 

and nose with a tissue when you cough or 

sneeze or use the inside of your elbow. 

 

Wear a facemask if you are sick,  

If you are NOT sick, You do not need to wear a 

facemask unless you are caring for someone who 

is sick. 

 



EDITORS  
RECIPE OF THE MONTH 

    

  CHEESY LASAGNA ROLL UPS 
 

INGREDIENTS 
 

➢ 12 Lasagna Noodles 
➢ 1 Container (15 oz) Ricotta Cheese 
➢ 1 Egg 
➢ 1 Cup Grated Parmesan Cheese Divided 
➢ 1/3 Cup Grated Romano Cheese 
➢ 1/2 Tsp Black Pepper 
➢ 1/4 Tsp Salt 
➢ 1/4 Tsp Garlic Salt 
➢ 3 Tablespoons Chopped Parsley, Divided 
➢ 2 1/2  Cups Shredded Mozzarella Cheese, 

Divided 
➢ 1 Jar Ragu Homestyle Meat Sauce 

 

DIRECTIONS 
 

1. Preheat Oven to 350.  
2. Spread enough pasta sauce in the bottom of 

a 9X13 pan to lightly coat.  Set Aside.  
3. Cook Lasagna noodles in a large pot of water 

(according to package directions).  
4. Meanwhile, in a medium bowl, add egg and 

lightly beat.  
5. Add ricotta cheese, pepper, salt and garlic 

salt.  Mix well.  
6. Stir in 2/3 cup grated Parmesan, 1/3 cup 

grated Romano, 2 cups of shredded 
mozzarella and 2 tablespoons of chopped 
parsley.  

7. Lay out cooked lasagna noodles on 2 baking 
sheets.  

8. Evenly spread a thin layer of cheese mixture 
down the center of each noodle.  

9. Spread a spoonful of the meat sauce down 
each noodle, on top of the sauce.  

10. Roll each noodle up, jelly roll-style, and place 
seam side down in prepared baking dish.  

11. Top the roll ups with remaining sauce.  
12. Sprinkle with the remaining cup of mozzarella 

cheese, 1/3 cup grated Parmesan, and 1 
tablespoon chopped parsley. 

13. Loosely tent with aluminum foil and bake for 
35 Minutes. 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Letters to the Editor 
 

 
Dear Editor,  
I would like to say thank you to all of the residents in 
our Mountain View community who took time to  
support  the Annual First Responder Appreciation 
Day.  We took approximately 6 dozen cookies,        
2 garbage bags of stuffed animals and two frozen 
macaroni and cheese casseroles to Station 58 on 
Valentine’s Day.  Curtis, the firefighter who 
answered to door, was very appreciative of your 
generosity. 
 

Again, thanks to all of my Mountain View neighbors. 
 

Jo Lippire 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Dear Editor 
I don’t know who is responsible to take the used 
batteries to be disposed of properly, but I want to 
thank them.  
 

I think it’s a wonderful service and I certainly take 
advantage of it. 
 

Jo Lippire 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Dear Editor: 
I walk the community twice daily and have noticed 
an uptick in dog waste on the sidewalks and in 
neighbor’s yards. I’m not sure why this is. Just 
because we are in a national crisis does not negate 
our responsibility to pick up after our pets.   
 

I for one don’t like stepping in some other dog’s 
poop. 
If you have a dog and walk it, pick up any waste he 
or she deposits. There is simply no excuse for this. 

Pat Roy 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

Hello Neighbors,  
If you would like to voice your concerns or simply 
make a statement here in your newsletter, please 
feel free to send your “Letters To The Editors” at the 
following Email address. 

 

MViewEditor@Gmail.com 
 

We would love to hear from you.  
 

Donald Thomas (Newsletter Editor).  

 

 



The Green Thumb Corner                 
Victoria Klaas                                

MViewGardener@Gmail.com 
 
Hello fellow gardeners!  
 

April is the month when flowering plants are at the 
peak of color. Prepare for a surge of growth. Fertilize 
and prune fast growers.  
 

Plants that bloom in April include Geraniums 
(actually Pelargoniums), Roses, Azaleas, Achillea, 
Aster, Cosmos, Daisies of all kinds, Daylilies, Baby’s 
Breath, Honeysuckle, Lantana, Lavender, etc.  
 

Consider planting a summer garden with an 
emphasis on fragrance. Plants like Gardenia, Citrus, 
Jasmine, Angel Trumpet, Lemon Verbena, Wisteria, 
Brunfelsia (“Yesterday, Today, and Tomorrow”), 
Roses (not all are scented), Carnations, Lavender 
and most herbs will be fragrant throughout the warm 
season, especially in the evening.  
 

An evocative and fragrant garden may be designed 
using only white flowers which lend a romantic, 
moonlight quality to a night garden.  

 
(Continued) 
 

Most white flowers release their best fragrance after 
sundown. Good candidates include: Gardenia, 
Flowering Tobacco, Moonflowers, white Angel 
Trumpet, Cestrum Nocturnum (“Night Blooming 
Jasmine) and Night Blooming Cereus, a tropical 
Cactus with a powerful fragrance. 
 

If you are thinking of planting an herb garden, 
consider Lavender and scented Geraniums to add 
color and interest. These plants are both fragrant 
and edible requiring full sun, dry soil and no 
fertilizer. There are scented Geraniums which smell 
exactly like attar of roses and those that smell like 
peppermint, lemon, or chocolate. Also, consider 
Dianthus which has a spicy clove scented flower 
and mixes well with herbs. 
 

April is your last chance to plant anything before 
summer heat makes it inadvisable. Anything planted 
this month has a chance to get its roots established 
before the demand for water makes it risky to add. 
This is the ideal time to plant subtropical plants like 
Bougainvillea or Hibiscus. 
 
Happy Gardening! 
 
 

  



 



 



 

 



 

 
 



 


